
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING


NOANK FIRE DISTRICT
10 WARD AVENUE
MEETING MINUTES 
Date: 9 August, 2022
I. Call to order
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Michael Noel.
Committee members present: Katherine Rathbun, Michael Noel, David Steel
Others present:  Michael Gale (Fire Chief), Charlie Chaffee (Fire Marshal), Russ Fowler (Water Superintendent), Frank Lewis (Assistant Water Superintendent), Cindy Steel (Treasurer)
II. Public Comments – Hansina Wright (Chesbro Ave)  Would the towns Exemption 20-41 have any effect on the Noank Short Term rental status. Discussion is ongoing with the town council and we will continue to monitor progress.
III. Approval of Minutes 
A motion (Rathbun/Steel) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting July 12, 2022.
IV. Reports of District Officials

Michael Gale reported for the Fire Department. In July they had 1 fire calls, 35 EMS calls, 5 Hazmat, 15 Other calls for a total of 56 calls.  G-42 had an issue with battery failure.  Due to the age of batteries all six were replaced.  G-46 had a radio issue.  A spare radio has been installed as a temporary fix.  Currently working with Commissioner on the renewel process for the Departments R-1 license.
Charlie Chaffee gave the Fire Marshal Report. All inspections of the building have been completed. Inspections were performed at 19 Pearl Street, Supreme Hot Dog Trailer violations still open, 38 Bayview Ave.  90 Hours of required credits have been completed.  Grants currently on hold for Fire Safety.
Russ Fowler reported for the Water Company. There were 14 CBYD calls. Flow testing was completed.  We are currently under a State Class 2 Restriction for water use and it is posted on our website.  Had meeting with Rick Stevens (Russ’s replacement).  Discussion with DPH about extension funding & loans for Little Gull Lane.  Ledge Light informed us that resident has to have their own testing done.  If their tests raise significant concerns they may then come out and run tests.  Mr. Furlong will provide their tests which they had done around January 2022.
Cindy Steel gave the Treasurer’s report. Also provided the current Water Dept. Budget report with the recommendation to have a future discussion addressing adjustments for planning ahead.  
I. Communications – State of CT letter regarding Ambulance Assessment. Informational only, does not apply to us.
II. Old Business
Follow-up conversation addressing Larry Dunn’s proposal for election changes.  Shared John Casey’s (Attorney) response to Katherine’s inquiry. Agreed to put information out on our website in advance of the election with respect to available positions and those interested in the position. It was agreed that we can receive information regarding people with interest. However, nominations need to be made at annual meeting.  Also we agreed we need to have nominees stand to be recognized at the meeting  (Recommended by Peter Drakos).  Mike will do a short email to Larry Dunn and run it by David & Katherine prior to forwarding.

Follow-up on Public Water for Little Gull Lane.  Rick Stevens suggested a possible way to fund a project would be a  20 Year Loan with the opportunity to request a partial grant at a later date.
Furlongs also expressed drought concerns.

Paul Bates provided “Rules for Calculating Benefits Assessment”

III. New Business - None
VIII. Other Business – Still cable wires hanging down (Spicer Ave)
IX. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Steel
Treasurer 
2

